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MEETING on 11 FEBRUARY  2020 (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 30  Issue  No; 13       11 February 2020

 

Guest Speaker -  Marcus Swift
2020 RYLA Attendee

Introduction by Greg Muldoon

Marcus has just completed his University Degree in Engineering and Commerce, 
and will begin full time employment in the near future.

Below is some information about Marcus.
A passionate crew leader for the 2nd Gordon Rover Unit who excels at getting 
their group out into adventurous activities such as caving and canyoning. Has 
experience in being part of the Rover Region Council to ensure Outdoor Activities 
are easily accessible and facilitated for all Rover Units in the region. Skilled in 
managing people’s interests to run a successful program for the Rover Unit.

Experience;

Rover Unit Leader April 2018 – Present. 2nd Gordon Rover Unit 
Outdoor Activities Co-ordinator April 2019 – Present. Sydney North Rover Region 
Council       
Waiter September 2014 – Present. Road to Goa  
Outdoor Guide (Canyoning/Abseiling) October 2014 – Present. Sydney North 
Scout Rockcraft Committee       
Soccer Coach February 2016 – Present. Lindfield Football Club        
Bachelor of Engineering and Commerce University of New South Wales, 2019.
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT

 

This week we are hearing from the young person, 
Marcus Swift,  who we sponsored to RLYA. I understand 
he thoroughly enjoyed it. I look forward to hearing about 
his experience. 

Thanks Greg for organising this and taking him to  and 
from the camp.

  
We have another Bunnings on the 5 April. It is the 
Sunday before Easter. Last time we had this time slot  it 
was successful. Let’s see.

You will  have all received  the motion to be put to the club on 25 February. If you 
have any comments  or amendments please send them to me or bring them up at 
this weeks meeting.

As our by- laws do not allow proxies, it is important you attend the meeting on the 
25 February.

In March we will be calling for nominations for all positions on the new board.
It would be good if our club had about 4 members.
As I write this I am listening to the rain, an unusual sound but very welcome.

Richard Green 
President.

KILLARA HIGH SCHOOL MOCK INTERVIEWS

Fellows and friends of RCRC,

The Killara High School Mock Interviews will be conducted this year on 
Tuesday 7th April. There are 2 session times:  9-11am or 12-2pm.

If you are able to assist, please let me know (including your preferred session) by 
Tuesday 25 February, as I have to let the school know.

Many thanks for your assistance.
Regards,
Greg Muldoon.
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Advise  Attendance Officer,  Peter McKeown on 
0407 948 788 or email petermckeown8@bigpond.com

before 8.00 am SATURDAY before the meeting. 
Any special dietary requirements, you or your guests, also advise Peter

Date Meeting Program Introduction and 
Vote of Thanks

11 February RYLA - Marcus Swift, RYLA 2020 
Attendee

PDG PP Greg 
Muldoon

25 February David Wilson - Parramatta Light Rail Ian Garrard
10 March James Wells - Nevil Shute Cliff Garrett
24 March The Rotary Foundation - Haran 

Ramachandran
Neil Howie

LAST MEETING - 28 JANUARY   2020

   
   FEBRUARY 15 -  Bob WARLAND
   FEBRUARY 24 -   Peter LEWIS 

   MARCH 21 -  Di WILKINSON 

MEETING ROSTERS

Members Present 16 Make-ups 72.72%

Apologies 6 Guests Attending 0

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 0

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 0

BIRTHDAYS  FEBRUARY and MARCH 2020

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;

SUNDAY 5 APRIL, CHATSWOOD.

NEXT MEETING - 25 FEBRUARY 2020
DAVID WILSON - PARRAMATTA LIGHT RAIL

David Wilson, 
Manager, Major Stakeholders, Parramatta Light Rail Infrastructure and Place, 
Transport for NSW

David Wilson is the Stakeholder Manager for Parramatta Light Rail. Prior to 
joining the project team 2 years ago, David was Departmental Liaison Officer to 
the Hon Andrew Constance MP, Minster for Transport and Infrastructure. David’s 
background is in community engagement and communications, having worked for 
two Federal MPs before starting with Transport for NSW in 2014. David has lived 
in north-west Sydney all his life and currently resides in Northmead with his wife 
Alyssa.

In his current role, David works with all major stakeholders for the Parramatta 
Light Rail, including the City of Parramatta Council, NSW Health, the Land and 
Housing Corporation, and the Western Sydney Business Chamber. This role is 
the key point of contact between stakeholders and the project team.

David was Deputy Director for RYLA in District 9685, and a member of the 
facilitation team, for four years (2012-2015) and was awarded his PHF from the 
Rotary Club of Pennant Hills in 2015.  

LAST MEETING - 28 JANUARY 2020 

Peter Sweeney gave a very graphic overview of the attach on Sydney Harbour 
by the Japanese midget submarines, and the many failings and oversights 
by the  Australian authorities in not detecting the attach, or by authorities not 
communicating as well as they should have.
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PROGRAM and ROSTER of MEMBERS 
 RESPONSIBLE FOR  MEETING ORGANISATION 

and GUEST SPEAKERS;
JANUARY to JUNE 2020

Meeting Date Member Speaker/Activity Organised
11 February Greg MULDOON Marcus Swift , 2020 RYLA Attendee
25 February Ian GARRARD David Wilson- Parramatta Light Rail
10 March Cliff GARRETT James Wells - Nevil Shute
24 March Neil HOWIE The Rotary Foundation
14 April Visit to Chatswood Rotary Club
28 April Peter LEWIS John Lanser; ANZAC Meeting.  “What you 

don;t know about General Sir John Monash”
12 May Ian ROBERTSON
26 May Greg MULDOON Public Schools Essay & Public Speaking 

Competition. Chatswood Club to join us.
9 June
23 June Avis 

MANOUKIAN
14 July ANNUAL CHANGE OVER DINNER 

MEETING

28 March Allan & Lori 
FARRAR

MONDAY;  Restaurant Night

Important - 
1. Keep Allan Farrar, as Program Manager, informed of all guest speaker   
arrangements you make.

2.	 When	organising	and	finalising	a	guest	speaker,	please	also	ask	for	
a short CV, some descriptive words about the guest speaker’s topic, and 
whether they will require the use of the laptop, projector and screen.
You can either have this sent to you, for forwarding onto me as Dinner 
Bulletin Editor, or ask that they send the information directly to me.

3. If members rostered as above, find difficulty in securing a guest speaker for 
their allocated meeting, or you find a good guest speaker but they can not make 
the meeting allocated to you, it may be possible to swap with another member to 
place your guest speaker into the program at a different date, Keep in touch with 
Allan Farrar if this is the case.
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CARD OF APPRECIATION FROM RO SYMONS

Ro Symons was admitted to the SAN Hospital last Friday 31 January for a hip 
replacement operation.

The following card has been received by the Club from Ro.

To the Members of the Roseville Chase Rotary Club.
Many thanks for the beautiful flowers and wishes for a speedy recovery.

I was discharged into Ross’ care yesterday, and he’s proving a very capable 
nurse.

I’m pain free (thanks to the medication) and progressing well.

Kind regards.
Ro Symons.

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CERTIFICATES

The Office of the Children’s Guardian is an independent statutory authority in 
NSW Government. It protectS children in NSW by promoting and regulating 
quality, child safe organisations and services.

Many members who previously applied for clearance for Working with Children, 
will have received or will be shortly receiving, email notice that their clearance 
is about to expire, and setting out the process for applying for renewal of the 
clearance.

The application can be made online, and the email sets out the process to be 
followed in the online process, and the subsequent need to attend at a NSW 
Services Centre with appropriate identification documents to complete the 
renewal application process. There is no fee for “volunteers” which covers Rotary.

Peter Lefmann is the confidential “keeper” of the information for our Club.
When you receive notification that your application has been cleared and your 
certificate renewed, please forward a copy of that advice to Peter Lefmann.
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Julie lea 
GOODWiN  

DaNiel 
SuMeGi  

JacqueliNe 
DaRK 

JOhN 
lONGMuiR

1515
years

PIANO FrANcIs GrEEP
cELLO sEbAstIEN hIbbArd 

cENtrAL cOAst  
chAMbEr OrchEstrA  

cONdUctOr  
PAtrIcK brENNAN

 sAtUrdAy  
28  MArch 2020 

 3.00 – 5.30 pm
  VENUE  

Crommelin Native Arboretum, 
Pearl Beach, Central Coast NSW

tIcKEts  
Adult: $70.00 / Senior: $67.00 

10 or more tickets: $63.00 each 
High school student: $36.00  
Primary school student: Free

 byO  
Picnic, rug and chairs

 

Club of Woy Woy

Presented byBOOK NOW 
www.trybooking.com/567088 
www.woywoyrotary.org.au/ 

operainthearboretum
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CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA - SUNDAY 1 ST MARCH 2020.

The following message has been sent to all members by Peter Lewis.

We are booked in to participate in our annual Clean Up Australia Day at Echo 
Point on Sunday 1st March.
I had planned to be ‘Team Leader’ on the day – but I now have an important 
engagement on that weekend 
 will continue to organise, plan and co-ordinate – but unfortunately I won’t be able 
to carry the flag on the Sunday morning. 
I will also contact (again) the local scouts about their participation.

I am asking if one of the team can take my place on the morning. As 
mentioned above, everything should be pre-prepared – just a matter of checking 
names of etc.

If you can assist Peter with this role, please advise him ASAP.
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Celebrating

Y E A R S
50 The Rotary Club 

of Lindfield
50th Anniversary

Please RSVP by 28th February
Trish Barrett – 0412190923 or
trishbarrett@ozemail.com.au

Monday 
23rd 

March

$75 per person
The Lindfield 
Rotary Account
BSB: 633000
Acc: 140250408
Surname: 50th

6:30pm for 7:00pm start

Roseville Golf Club
4 Links Avenue, Roseville
Dress code: cocktail attire

An invitation has been extended by the Lindfield Rotary Club to all members of 
our Club, to attend their 50th Anniversary meeting on 23 March 2020.

Full details concerning the evening RSVP dates, times, location, costs etc. are 
shown in the invitation below.
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  ROTARY CLUB OF ROSEVILLE CHASE INC

NOTICE OF SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING
 25 February 2020

                         Roseville Golf Club, 4 Links Avenue, Roseville, NSW 

Notice was given by the Secretary on 3 February 2020, of a Special General 
Meeting of members of the Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Inc. to be held at the 
Roseville Golf Club, 4 Links Avenue, Roseville, NSW on Tuesday, 25 February 
2020, commencing at 6.30 p.m. for the purpose of considering the business 
notified.

NOTE; Financial membership; By-law 20.12.(2) provides that “ a member is not 
entitled to vote at any general meeting of the club unless all money due and 
payable by the member, to the club has been paid”.

AGENDA
Apologies; 

   BUSINESS
Proposed Special Resolutions; 
Detailed in a separate document circulated to all members with the above notice, 
concerning the outcome  of the working party recommendations regarding future 
options of the club, as authorised at a general Meeting in December 2019.
this	is	an	important	meeting	and	all	members	should	make	a	special	effort	to	
attend.
The matter is to be considered at a Board Meeting to be held on 11 February 2020

ROTARY CLUB OF BRISBANE WATERS

I write on behalf of the recently formed Rotary Club of Brisbane Water Inc., 
situated on the wonderful Central Coast.

We are holding our first major fundraising event on 18th April 2020 which will take 
the form of a themed Titanic Dinner.

We would appreciate it if you would kindly circulate this to your wide circle of 
members and Rotary friends via your newsletter and Facebook page.

Michael Booth as Captain Smith will host the evening.
Jayne Mote
Event Coordinator

Details concerning the night are on the following page.
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‘
2020-2021 PRESIDENTIAL THEME

Rotary  International  President-elect  Holger  Knaack  is  encouraging  Rotarians  
to  seize  the  many  opportunities  Rotary offers to enrich their lives and the 
communities they serve. 

Holger Knaack, a member of the Rotary Club of Herzogtum Lauenburg-
Mölln, Germany, revealed the 2020-21 presidential theme, “Rotary  Opens  
Opportunities”,  to  incoming  district  governors  at  the  Rotary  International  
Assembly  in  San Diego, California, USA, on 20 January 2020.

BUSH FIRE AND DROUGHT DISASTERS
Members and Friends of our Club can still donate individually to both or either  of 
the appeals for the victims of the bush fires or the rural community suffering from 
the long soul destroying drought, throughout NSW and other states of Australia.

For the Bush Fire victims, our Club has financially supported the Bega Rotary 
Club and its emergency Hay fund.
If you wish you may donate to this fund..The Funds Bank Account is;

Bega Rotary Club Cobargo District Emergency Hay Fund
Bendigo Bank
BSB  633 000

Account No 171 138 555

Donations to the Rotary Clubs of Australia Drought Appeal “Fighting for our 
Farmers” can be made at; 

any Bendigo Bank Branch
or online at

bendigobank.com.au/rotary drought
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BLACKTOWN CAREVAN CEO
CITY CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AWARD

Citizen of the Year - Blacktown City
Andrew Scott – CEO Carevan Blacktown
Carevan Blacktown began operating in 2011 serving nutritious meals to the needy 
on the streets of Blacktown. The colourful food van can be seen each and every 
Tuesday evening outside Lalor Park Library serving hot meals, a cup of tea and a 
chat to whoever turns up.
Marayong resident Andrew Scott was a member of the original team and became 
CEO in 2013. He is described as the driving force behind the all-volunteer 
organisation that takes meals prepared in local schools and donations of fruit and 
vegetables and provides a weekly meal, company and advice to the homeless 
and disadvantaged – no questions asked.
In addition to heading the team in the van on two nights out of four, Andrew Scott 
organises and collects food donations, maintains the van and does most of the 
administrative work involved in the charity that is staffed entirely by volunteers.
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FOR THE SERIOUS BIKE RIDERS
BOBBO 29th MARCH 2020

Hello Club President!
The Bobbin Head Cycle Classic (the Bobbo), will be held on Sunday 29 March 
2020, and I’d like to invite you and your club to help us by spreading the word, 
recruiting riders and supporting their fundraising.
 
The Bobbo is owned and managed by the Rotary Clubs of Turramurra, Ku-
ring gai, Wahroonga and St Ives. Since the first event 9 years ago this unique 
partnership of Rotary Clubs has raised over $800,000 for our charity partner, 
Lifeline and other selected charities.
 
Please also consider entering a team from your Club. Teams of five or more who 
raise over $1,500 are eligible to access the Corporate Hospitality Marquee for free 
refreshments, snacks, beer and massage.
 The funds raised by this terrific event helps Lifeline year after year to save lives 
through their Crisis support counselling. Please lend us your support for 2020 as 
we try to break through the $1 million fundraising milestone!
 
We look forward to your support and if you have any questions please give me a 
call. See too www.bobbo.com.au ;  
Ian Stuart. 0416 138 860.    
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DG NEWSLETTER - SOME INTERESTING EXCERPTS 

Fundraising thanks
I cannot thank you all enough for the ongoing fundraising which you are all 
contributing to the recovery efforts. The RAWCS fund, as at 30/1/2020 was sitting 
at over $730,000 which is phenomenal – thank you everyone. Much of this funding 
has come from international individuals, as well as partner clubs and districts 
internationally, for which we are all very grateful. And if you or anyone you know 
would like to be part of this amazing national project, simply go to 
www.rawcs.org.au and use the link on the front page.

Discussions are actively underway between the DGs Bushfire Relief Committee, 
RAWCS and The Rotary Foundation to maximise the outcomes of all potential 
funding partnerships and relationships.

I also appreciate that everyone wants some assistance provided as soon 
as possible. That is very tempting indeed, however there are many other 
organisations already equipped to provide immediate support to those affected, 
including government agencies and emergency response organisations. To 
that end our goal is to fill the gaps left by those groups, to assist where other 
assistance is not available.

Adopt-A-Town
Some clubs already have a relationship with country cousins who have been 
affected by the fires and/or drought. I hope by now that you have registered this 
relationship on Adopt-A-Town so that all clubs can see the towns which are in your 
care, and also those still in need of some love! www.adoptatown.com.au.
There is little point in all clubs supporting the same town when there are so many 
in need, so please take a minute to register your relationship.

Foundation Scholarships
Applications have opened for the next generation of Peace Fellows and Global 
Scholars. The application form is available from the D9685 website.
If you know of interested candidates, please provide them with the form. If 
your Club is interested in nominating a candidate, please submit the form or 
contact PDG Pam Pritchard for more details. PDG Pam is Chair of the selection 
committee, ably assisted by PDG David Rands and PP David Ellyard.

Our District has supported many scholars over recent years that have contributed 
greatly to our communities upon completion of their studies. They are available to 
visit your Club and speak with you about their experiences and activities.
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CHATSWOOD ROTARY CLUB
14 APRIL 2020 MEETING

On Tuesday 14 April, we will be guests at the Chatswood Rotary Club meeting, to 
be held at the Roseville Golf Club, 6.00 pm for 6.30 pm start.

 Members are encouraged to visit their webpage to get an understanding of what 
that Club is involved with. http://www.chatswoodrotary.org.au/

On the bottom of the webpage is their weekly club bulletin “The Right Wheel” 
(image below).
Click on that icon to access their Meeting Notices;

On this page you can also subscribe to receive the Chatswood Meeting Bulletin if 
you wish to go onto their mailing list, and avoid having to go to the webpage.
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A BIT OF HUMOUR

Occupational hazard 
A passenger in a taxi leaned over to ask the driver a question and gently tapped 
him on the shoulder to get his attention.
The driver screamed, lost control of the cab, nearly hit a bus, drove up over the 
kerb and stopped just inches from a large plate glass window.
For a few moments everything was silent in the cab.
Then, the still shaking driver said, “Are you OK? I’m so sorry, but you scared the 
daylights out of me”.
The badly shaken passenger apologised to the driver and said he didn’t realise 
that a mere tap on the shoulder would startle the driver so badly.
The driver replied, “No, no, I’m the one who is sorry. It’s entirely my fault. Today is 
my very first day driving a cab. I’ve been driving a hearse for 25 years”.

Morris and Esther helicopter Ride
Morris and  his wife Esther went to the state fair every  year, and every  year 
Morris would say, ‘Esther, I’d  like to ride in that helicopter.’

Esther  always replied, ‘I know  Morris, but that helicopter ride is fifty  dollars. And 
fifty  dollars is fifty dollars’

One year  Esther and Morris went to the fair, and Morris  said, ‘Esther,  I’m 85 
years old. If I don’t  ride that helicopter, I might never get another  chance.’
To this,  Esther replied, ‘Morris  that helicopter ride is fifty dollars, and fifty dollars 
is fifty  dollars.’

The pilot  overheard the couple and said, ‘Folks I’ll  make you a deal. I’ll take the 
both of you for a ride. If you can stay  quiet for the entire ride and don’t say a word 
I won’t charge you a  penny! But if you  say one word it’s fifty dollars.’

Morris and  Esther agreed and up they went.
The pilot  did all kinds of fancy manoeuvres, but not a word was  heard.
He did his  dare devil tricks over and over again, But still  not a word.

When they  landed, the pilot turned to Morris and  said,
‘By golly,  I did everything I could to get you to yell out, but you  didn’t.
I’m  impressed!’

Morris  replied, ‘Well, to  tell you the truth, I almost  said something when Esther 
fell out, but you  know, fifty  dollars is fifty dollars!
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COMMITTEES
2019-2020

Club Administration  Director;  David Brand
 Program Manager   Allan Farrar
 Public Relations   PP Ross Symons
 Social     Chairman; Allan Farrar, 
      Lori Farrar, Di Wilkinson.

Vocational, Community  Director;  PP Peter Lewis
& International Service PP Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Di Wilkinson
      Peter Lefmann.   
   

Youth Service   Director;  PDG,  PP Greg Muldoon
                PP Ian Robertson, Sue Ward, 
      Avis Manoukian.
 

Rotary Foundation &  Director;  PP Neil Howie
Funding      Mike Harrowell, PP Cliff Garrett,       
      PP John Hartley , Ian Garrard.     
 

Membership    Director;  David Brand
      
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian Garrard; Sue Ward, Allan Farrar.

Attendance	Officer  

Bulletin Editor   PP Ross Symons.

Risk Management  Allan Farrar.

Working With Children
Policy
Club	Verification	Officers  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chairman  Diana Wilkinson
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MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB

Our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary	storage	of	our	Graffiti	trailer

Complimentary printing by
Clarke Murphy Printing
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